


Others present:   Chancellor Mark H Dawson

                  President Anthony Calabro, WNCC

                  President Joseph Crowley, UNR

                  President John Gwaltney, TMCC

                  President Robert Maxson, UNLV

                  President Paul Meacham, CCCC

                  President Ronald Remington,
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           Chavies, Athletic Trainer at UNLV, from July 8-29,

           1991.  Mr. Chavies has been selected by the U. S.

           Olympic Committee and the Sports Medicine and Science

           Committee to participate as a volunteer athletic

           trainer in the U. S. Olympic Festival - '91.

      (7)  Approved the appointment of Mr. Darrell Plummer to

           the College of Business Administration Advisory Board

           at UNR.

      (8)  Approved the following individuals be added to the

           College of Arts and Science Advisory Board at UNR:

               Ms. Toni Lowden

               Mrs. Carol Mousel

               Mr. Tatsuro Tsuji

               Mr. Jose Velez

               Mr. Rick Whitsell

      (9)  Approved the following lease renewals for UNR:

           1.  United States Postal Services, on the Ruth,

               Nevada Post Office property.  The new agree-

               ment is for a 5-year period att Á Á meÁ



               rental of $250, beginning May 1, 1991, plus

               two 5-year renewal options at $290 and $355

               per month, respectively.  The Postal Service

               has been paying $200 per month.

               The building and property were given to the

               University of Nevada, Reno, on behalf of the

               Mackay School of Mines, by Kennecott Copper

               Corporation in 1985.  Proceeds from the rent

               go to maintain the facilities, which is joint-

               ly used by Mines for field trips.

           2.  United States Department of Agriculture, on the

               Fallon Service 
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               Effective Date:  Upon execut







                                Street.

           H.  UNS Board of Regents/UNR and Southern Nevada

               Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services

               Effective Date:  Upon execution by the Board's

                                agent

               Amount        :  $40,000 to UNR

               Purpose       :  Amends previous interlocal agree-

                                ment to increase the cost of

                                UNR's services.

           I.  UNS Board of Regents/UNR and Division of Mental

               Hygiene and Mental Retardation

               Effective Date:  Upon execution by the Board's

                                agent to June 30, 1993

               Amount        :  $2000 to UNR

               Purpose       :  UNR will provide consultation

                                and training sessions for Mental

                                Retardation staff.

           J.  UNS Board of Regents/NNCC and Sierra Pacific

               Power Company







     meetings, held January 24, 1991 and February 14, 1991 was

     made by Regent James Eardley.

     January 24, 1991 Meeting

     (1)  Chairma
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          beneficial to higher education in Nevada.  She stated

          that it is important to lobby the Legislature on the

          appeals, but that the appeals should not replace any-

          thing on the base budget.

          Mrs. Sparks requested that mini-workshops be held to

          inform various groups, such as faculty and students,

          about the UNS budget request, Governor's recommenda-

          tions and UNS appeals.

          Chairman Klaich suggested that the members of the

          Board, the Presidents and Chancellor's staff hold a

          "dress rehearsal" prior 
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     Sparks seconded.  Motion carried.

 4.  Approved Resolution, UNLV

     Mrs. Berkley requested approval of the following resolution

     honoring the UNLV Men's Basketball Team:

                          RESOLUTION #91-4

         WHEREAS, the University of Nevada, Las Vegas Men's

         Basketball Team has demonstrated an outstanding record

         of success over the last several years in the Big West

         Conference and throughout the natio

o





         and the State of Ne



with all Regents present except Regent Klaich.

 6.  Regents' Workshop

     The Board met in workshop session in Room 209, New West

     building, Western Nevada Community College, Carson City.

     Multi-Campus Community Colleges - Dr. Alfredo G. de los

     Santos, Jr., Vice Chancellor for Educational Development

     at Maricopa Community Colleges, gave a presentation on the

     philosophy, purpose, and structure of multi-campus Commu-

     nity Colleges.  He distributed a handout containing assorted

     materials describing the Maricopa Community Colleges System.

     The material is filed in the Regents' Office.  He gave a

     brief historical view of Community Colleges and their mis-

     sions and offered the following strategic planning goals for

     Maricopa Community Colleges:

     A.  Provide, throughout the curricula, the essential skills

         and knowledge our students need in order to function in

         a changing world.

     B.  Increase access and success for students who are "at

         risk" of educational failure.













         Robert Karlin to Associate Professor of Geological

             Sciences, Mines

        *Leslie J. Krysl to Associate ProfeK









         John G. Anderson, Seismology and Geological Sciences,

             Mines

        *Cynthia L. Baldwin, Counseling and Educational Psychol-

             ogy, Education

        *Deborah Ballard-Reisch, Speech Communication and

             Theatre, Arts and Science

        *John Balliette, Cooperative Extension, Agriculture

         Donald R. Bear, Curriculum and Instruction, Education

         James R. Carr, Geological Sciences, Mines

         David Coulson, Journalism

        *Jason C. Davison, Cooperative Extension, Agriculture

         Ronald Dillehay, Psychology, Arts and Science

        *Cahit A. Evrense



             Agriculture

        *David K. Lambert, Agricultural Economics, Agriculture

        *Margaret E. Mc Intosh, Curriculum and Instructiot





         Beth Mehocic, Dance Arts, College of Fine and Perform-

             ing Arts

         G. D. Newbould, Finance, College of Business and

             Economics

         William Newman, Management, College of Business and

             Economics

         Ebrahim Salehi, Mathematics, College of Science and

             Mathematics

         Laverna Saunders, Library

        *David Shelton, Physics, College of Science and Mathe-

             matics

        *Patti Shock, Tourism and Convention, College of Hotel

        *Wendy Starkweather, Library

         Robert Tracy, Art, College of Fine and Performing Arts

         Charles Whitney, English, College of Liberal Arts

     C.  Community College of Southern Nevada

         President Meacham recommended the following awards of

         tenure, effective July 1, 1991:

         Tony Alston, Industrial Tech, Industrial and Service

             Technologies

         Philis Beilfuss, Emergency Medicine, Science and Health









     Dr. Arthur Anderson, consultant, addressed the issue of the

     Research Affairs Committee.  He gave a brief description of

     two programs that have evolved with UNS' aid, NISET and

     EPSCoR.  NISET is a group of industry leaders from around

     the State who recommend strategic planning for Nevada and

     provide a technical transfer between higher education and

     the public sector.  EPSCoR is a program that has been tre-

     mendously successful in Nevada and has generated a state-

     wide view for Nevada.  The National Science Foundation has

     inspired this program in the smaller states throughout the

     United States.  EPSCoR has instigated 11 multi-Campus pro-

     posals and 6 proposals submitted by women.  Dr. Anderson

     stated that there are now 20 states that form the EPSCoR

     Coalition.

Dr. Eardley returned to the meeting.

     Recently UNS has obtained a NASA planning grant and a De-

     partment of Energy planning grant.  The National Science

     Foundation matching grants are a great concern to the State

     of Nevada.  Nevada has significant science resources with

     substantial opportunity
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     Chairman Gallagher expressed her appreciation to Dr.

     Anderson for his tremendous work on the NISET project.

     UNS hosted its first organizational meeting.

     Dr. Hammargren moved approval of the Board of Regents'

     Bylaws amendment which creates the Research Affairs Com-

     mittee.  Mrs. Whitley seconded.

     Mrs. Berkley stated that she was supportive of the theory

     of the committee, but has been approached by Faculty Senate

     Chairmen who object to the creation of the new committee.

     She felt that the faculty would be affected and that they

     should be involved in the committee.  The priorities of the

     Presidents should be addressed and understood prior to

     creating this committee.  She suggested that Vice Chancel-

     lor Warren Fox, UNR and UNLV Academic Vice Presidents, DRI

     Vice President and Faculty Senate Chairmen reside on a

     committee to discuss the proposed standing committee's

     charge prior to the Board's approval.

     Dr. Hammargren offered an explanation of the need for this

     type of committee.  There are several grants that are

     available to UNS, but there needs to be a coordinating com-

     mittee to obtain these grants.  The committee is not a con-





     of the UNS research efforts since 1959, and also provided

     information regarding other states and their effo











Mrs. Berkley and Mr. Foley left the meeting.

15.  Report on Systemwide Enrollments

     Approved the report on Systemwide Enrollments.  The report

     was presented by Vice Chancellor Fox and Karen Steinberg,

     Director of Institutional Research, and included Spring

     1991 enrollment data and the annualized system enrollments

     for 1990-91.  The report is filed in the Regents' Office.

     Mrs. Steinberg reported that headcount enrollments have

     increased by 10.6% with the 1990 to









     salary bases.

     Dr. Eardley moved to amend the motion by stating that one

     salary base will be established for all Community Colleges.

     Motion failed due to lack of a second.

     President Remington stated that there is not sufficient

     funding for all the Community Colleges to have the same

     salary base.  CCSN Faculty Senate Chairman Alan Balboni

     agreed with President Remington.

     President Calabro stated that the base will drive the re-

     mainder of the salary schedule.  It is probable that all

     the current faculty will be placed on this proposed

     schedule.

     President Meacha
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     Approved the following salary a













     Dr. Derby moved to accept the report on Community College

     Technical Education.  Dr. Eardley seconded.  Motion carried.

28.  Information Only:  Outstanding Faculty Recognition

     At the request of the Board of Regents, ea
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     University of Nevada, Las Vegas - Faculty Senate Chairman

     Isabelle Emerson announced the following UNLV outstanding

     faculty:

         Ralph Buechler, Foreign Language Department, has gained

         a reputation as an excellent teacher and helpful col-

         league.  He has presented four papers and published two

         articles along with a recently published book, "Science,

         Satire and Wit:  Essays of Georg Christoph Lichtenberg".

         David Kreamer, Geoscience Department, is the first

         Director of the masters' level Water Resources Manage-

         ment Program.  During the first year, three students

         have been working in the program.  Dr. Kreamer expects

         to have 10-15 by the Fall of 1991 and probably 20-25

         by the following Spring.  He has performed his own

         research in water quality and contaminate studies and

         has presented several workshops.

     University of Nevada, Reno - Faculty Senate Chairman Richard

     Brown announced the following UNR ou
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         leading role on the UNS computer and systems-related

         committees and was instrumental in the acquisi



         Tricia Megquier has served as an Arts and Science

         Senator and ASUN Election Board Chairman.  The voter

         turn-out was increased due to her diligence.  She has

         served on the United Way Cammi



         Tracy Hartman is an excellent full-time student while

   



             a life insurance company, and

         2)  T. Rowe Price Associates, Inc., a mutual fund

             company.

         Ref. J contains additional information and is filed

         in the Regents' Office.

         Mrs. Sparks moved approval of the two optional retire-

         ment plan carriers.  Dr. Eardley seconded.  Motion

         carried.

     B.  Retirement Plan Redesign

         In order to comply with current federal regulations

         governing contributions to qualified retirement plans,

         it was necessary to redesign the current 401(a) plan

         with a 414(h) pick-up contributions to a hybrid 401(a)/

         403(b) plan, as contained in Ref. K, filed in the Re-

         gents' Office.  Ref. K was revised and that is also

         filed in the Regents' Office.

         Mrs. Whitley moved approval of the retirement plan

         redesign.  Dr. Eardley secor 
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31.  Report and Recommendations of the Academic Affairs Committee

     A report and recommendations of the Academic Affairs Commit-

     tee meeting, held April 4, 1991, was made by Regent Joseph

     M. Foley.

     (1)  Approved the Handbook change, Title 4, Chapter 16.II,

          English Placement Scores.  Ref. AA-1 is filed in the
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          This nonprofessional program is designed to encourage

          critical and creative thinking at an advanced level.

          It is anticipated that teachers, professionals in other

          fields as well as other adults will enroll in this

          program.  The curriculum includes an 18 credit core in

          one of the following four areas:  Arts, Humanities,

          Natural Sciences, or Social Sciences.

          Estimated enrollment by the 4th 
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          the Life Sciences.

          A review of Ph. D. offerings in the Biological Sciences

          in conjunction with Northwest Association of Schools

          and Colleges Institutional Self-Study Report indicated

          a need to centralize the various resources in the

          Biology Sciences.  In response, this program has been

          developed as an intercollege, inte
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          ization of existing programs.

          This expanded program will provide graduates with an

          opportunity to prepare for a variety of careers in

          the cellular and molecular aspects of Phaam 



          medicine and these will be the people who will make

          the break-through in Science.  Dr. Cathey stated that

          those involved are continually seeking grants to fund

          the programs.

     Mr. Foley moved approval of items 7 and 8 of the Academic

     Affairs Committee report and recommendations, with the

     exception of the fiscal note on each item to be deleted.

     Dr. Hammargren seconded.

     Dr. Derby questioned if these programs were replacements,

     then why is UNR requesting additional funding.  Vice Presi-

     dent Bill Cathey responded that th



          June 30, 1990.  The audit report is filed in the

          Regents' Office.

     (2)  Internal Audit Director Sandi Cardinal presented the

          audit of the UNLV Physical Education Department, July

          1, 1989 through June 30, 1990.  The audit report is

          filed in the Regents' Office.

          Vice President Harry Neel reported





          will be used for sitework, landscaping, and other

          related expenses.

     (2)  Approved the authorization to use up to $88,171 of

          Capital Improvement Fee Funds at WNCC for the follow-

          ing purposes:

          WNCC requests approval to either purchase

          or lease two (2) trailers to provide
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     (4)  Approved the Handbook changes, Title 4, Chapter 17,

          Section 15, Residence Hall and Food Service Rates, UNR.

          The rates are on file in the Regents' Office.

          ASUN President Jason Geddes stated the students' ob-

          jections to mandatory food 
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a







     inasmuch as it is the Board who has the fiduciary responsi-

     bility for the System and must make those kinds of final

     decisions.  Further, he felt the Board should determine

     the weighting on the evaluations and that the weighting and

     the procedures must be made known to the banks.  Mrs. Mac

     Donald replied that the procedures are a part of the RFP    a e eii i iiii ii  iii    
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          that there is a distinction in where students should

          be placed in order to succeed.

          Chairman Klaich emphasized that there has been no

          decision to change the admission standards, a

n

n



          develop questions and a report from the Data Subcom-

          mittee.  He stated that when the Committee has formu-

          lated a draft -



          2)  Demographic data will be collected for each of

              these groups (gender, age, race/ethnic designation,

              high school GPA, high school rank, ACT/SAT scores,

              and high school core).

          3)  A "profile" of both "successful" and "unsuccessful"

              students will be compiled.

          4)  A separate profile of the entering class will be

              compiled.

          The data will be compiled by each University Admission

          Office and each Office will receive funds from the

          Committee to assist with data collection efforts.

     (2)  The Subcommittee will provide a preliminary report in

          June.  Mr. Foley asked for information on a study

          conducted in Minnesota.

     Dr. Eardley moved approval of the report and recommendations

     of ad hoc Committee on Admission Standards.  Mrs. Whitley

     seconded.  Motion carried.

37.  Approved Sponsorship of the Mozart Festival, UNLV









     Dr. Hammargren moved approval of the sale of the note

     secured by the
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